
Dear Parents,
Greetings!

We are delighted to present the  Pre-Primary Wing Newsletter for the first quarter of the session
2024-25 which is a vibrant and engaging compilation of our students' activities . This newsletter
serves as a window into the bustling world of our youngest learners, showcasing their creativity,
enthusiasm, and the joyful spirit they bring to our school community.
Our little ones have been fairly busy in this quarter!  Each page of the newsletter reflects growing
skills of our children, highlighting the incredible progress they are making in their developmental
journey.
As we look forward to the coming months, we are excited about the many activities and learning
experiences planned for the Foundational Years. Our goal remains to provide a nurturing
environment where each child can explore, discover, and grow.
We hope you enjoy reading this newsletter as much as we enjoyed putting it together. Thank you
for your continued support and involvement in your child's education. Together, we create a
foundation for lifelong learning and success.

Warm regards
Director-Principal
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A cheerful welcome helps
kindergarten children start

their school journey positively.
To make the experience

exciting, happy, and
memorable, various activities

like magic shows, crafts, and
games were organized. The tiny

tots were captivated by
interesting story sessions with
props. At the end, the magnetic

smiles of the little Xavierians
wearing attractive headgear

were captured in a beautiful
photo booth.
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Eid is a time of joy and
togetherness. At Xavier’s, we

celebrated this day in true festive
spirit by discussing the rich

traditions and stories behind this
important day, followed by a

card-making activity. Through
these beautiful takeaway cards,

students showcased their
creativity as we celebrated this

joyous occasion.
 Happy Eid!!





HAPPY 
BAISAKHI

Baisakhi is a vibrant and colorful festival
that marks the beginning of the Sikh

New Year and the harvest season. At St.
Xavier’s, the festival was celebrated by

explaining its significance through
modules and discussions. The students
enjoyed making kite crafts and dancing

to Punjabi beats in their respective
classes. The festival ended with

captivating smiles on the faces of the
children.





Storytelling is the most powerful way 
to put ideas into the world.'

‘Stories play a vital role in the growth
and development of our children.
During the adaptation week, our
young learners were captivated by
narratives like "The Walking Tree" and
"Saath Puch ka Chuha". The teachers
made these sessions particularly
engaging by using puppets and props.
The children enjoyed the stories as
much as we enjoyed presenting them,
employing perfect voice modulation
and intonation to bring the tales to
life.





“NURTURE THE NATURE” 
On Earth Day, our school

community came together to honor

our planet with a creative and eco-

friendly initiative: making paper

bags. This hands-on activity not

only highlighted the importance of

reducing plastic waste but also

encouraged us to think about

sustainable alternatives in our daily

lives. Additionally, a module on

Earth Day was presented in class.





Mother's Day is a unique day devoted to praising
and commemorating the extraordinary "Wonder
Women" in our lives. Embracing the most

essential person in our lives and honoring them
with a grand celebration was the essence of our
Mother’s Day event. The day began with a special

assembly, setting a festive tone for the
celebrations. This was followed by a takeaway
craft session in the classrooms, where students
used colors and participated in thumb-printing

activities to create artistic bookmarks. This hands-
on activity not only enhanced their creativity but
also provided a meaningful way for the students

to show appreciation for their mothers. 
Happy Mother's Day!
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"Labour Day is celebrated to recognize the
efforts of labourers. To instill the values of

respect and empathy among the little
Xaverians, they were asked to bring any

food item to distribute to the housekeeping
staff in the school. They also showed their

gratitude towards class helpers by cleaning
their chairs and tables themselves on that
day. The celebration ended with a special

assembly, where everyone was spellbound by
the Nukkad Natak and dance performances

by Grade 1.





Activities that are designed to enhance
and deepen students' understanding and
engagement with specific subjects are
called Subject Enrichment Activities.
These activities promote critical thinking
and problem solving skills, improves
student's ability to concentrate, and make
learning more meaningful, valuable, and
rewarding. This quarter the KG children
delved into many of such activities to
learn various topics. In Hindi, children
learnt the formation of ‘Vyanjans’ using
different paints. These beautiful pieces
were called rainbow ‘Vyanjans’. To learn
about topic ‘emotions’, a part of Cognitive
Learning, children were given potter’s clay
to make expressions. While in Math
children made various shapes using ice -
cream sticks, in English they circled
vowels in their own name stickers.
Incorporating subject enrichment
activities into our classroom routine help
maintain and boost creative thinking.
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Our three-day Pre-Primary Kids' Camp Little

Academia was a resounding success, with 405

young campers embracing every activity with

enthusiasm. Mornings started with energizing

Cosmic Yoga and Zumba sessions. The kids

enjoyed gymnastics, fun games, splashes in

the pool, skating, and creative STEAM

activities.

Captivating tales from Kathashaala, brain-

boosting games, delicious meals shared

amidst laughter, and enriching activities like

English Nut Adventures, Shloka Chanting, and

Personality Development added to the fun.

Music and Harmony Trails brought soulful

melodies, enriching the experience further.

We thank our incredible campers and their

families for the joy, laughter, and friendship

they brought to our camp.










